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Mayor Pittman called the meeting to order at 7:00pm and announced a quorum.  Council Members present were Tim Robison, Leeanne Mackowski, Sam Eason, and Ronnie Moore.  Council member Dawn Davis was absent. Staff Present: City Secretary Angie Young
Council Member Robison gave the invocation and Mayor Pittman led the assembly in the pledge of allegiance.  

Citizens Presentation

Mayor Pittman said we would hold the citizen comments on the parks until the section of the Consent Agenda pertaining to the parks & Recreation Board.  
Announcements

There were no announcements
Consent Agenda

Sgt. Adair gave the report for the Police Department, including answering questions regarding the next vehicle auction.  He noted that he would have the towing company give a presentation at the next meeting regarding an online auction of impounded vehicles.  City Secretary Young gave a report of the current bank balances, including planning for a training session to include Boyd and Newark that will cover the basics of Planning & Zoning.  Public Works Supervisor Lance petty spoke to the water use and water loss and answered questions regarding groundwater supply and also the status of some testing.  Fire Chief Darrell Fitch spoke to the Fire Department report, including status of repairs on #17 and the repeaters sent out for repair.  Board Member David Gilbert spoke on behalf of the Parks & Recreation Board, noting that there was no meeting so nothing to report.  Deborah Becraft spoke to the Fall Festival and to the carnival they would like to have at the festival.  City Attorney Tim Sralla advised the city to get signed agreements from property owners allowing use of their property for the festival.  Mayor Pittman asked to have a representative from the carnival company to come speak to the council at the next meeting.  Ms. Becraft also spoke regarding the plaque for the Veteran’s Park.  Mayor Pittman asked to have this item discussed by the Parks & Recreation Boards and then brought back to council.  Council member Mackowski made a motion to approve the Consent Agenda and Council member Robison seconded the motion.  All voted aye, the motion a=carried.  
Old Business

Police Department Building

Mayor Pittman announced that the mold report from the inspection done at the Police Department building had no significant findings of mold.
Mold Protocol for City Hall/Repairs at City Hall
City Engineer Derek Turner said the damage to the roof was minimal and that there was some HVAC work needed but that the biggest expense was the remediation of the mold.  He said all of the items would be around $37,000.00. He said his firm would prepare a bid for the work and that it would take approximately 8 -12 weeks to complete the work.  Mayor Pittman said she thinks this is a good time to remodel as well.  
Civic Center/Pavilion

City Engineer Derek Turner gave a cost estimate on the measure to ensure the standards are met on the wheelchair ramp, the anchors, piers, and other items related to the structure.  City Secretary Young said there were not enough funds in the Hotel Motel account to cover this extra expense.  Council member Robison made a motion to move $5000.00 from the streets budget to cover this.  Council Member Moore seconded the motion.  All voted aye, the motion.  
New Business
Appointment to Parks & Recreation Board

Board Member Eason said Board member Gilbert and Board member Kowalski asked to have the one year terms.  Council Member Eason asked to have discussion about the candidates before there was any vote.  Council Member Moore made a motion to approve the terms for two seats for David Gilbert and Chip Kowalski and three years on all others.  Council member Mackowski seconded the motion.  All voted aye, the motion carried.  Council Member Moore made a motion to reappoint David Gilbert and Chip Kowalski.  Council member Robison seconded the motion, again Council Member Eason asked for further discussion on the matter.  Once again Council Member Moore made a motion to reappoint David Gilbert and Chip Kowalski.  Council Members Moore and Robison voted in favor and Council members Eason and Mackowski were opposed.  The motion died.  Council Member Eason then made a motion to reappoint David Gilbert and Council Member Mackowski seconded the motion seconded the motion.  All voted aye, the motion carried.  Next, Council member Moore made a motion to reappoint Chip Kowalski and Council Member Robison seconded the motion.  Council Members Moore and Robison voted in favor and Council members Eason and Mackowski were opposed.  Mayor Pittman did not vote at the time.  She said she would like to talk with both candidates before making a decision.
Appointment to Planning & Zoning Board

There are no applications for Planning & Zoning Board at this time.
Site Plan for best Used Trucks

Eddie Walker of best Used Trucks addressed council with his plans to erect a building to house his business.  Council asked questions regarding entrances, damage from use of road, lighting, fencing, signs, and drainage.  City Secretary Young confirmed that the regulation of the site plan have been met.  Council member Moore made a motion to approve Mr. Walker’s site plan.  Council member Mackowski seconded the motion.  All voted aye, the motion carried.  
Revision to Code of Ordinance pertaining to responsibility for maintenance of sewer lines

Public Works Supervisor Petty gave the background on why the ordinance is being challenged and why it is written the way it is.  Mayor Pittman asked to have Planning & Zoning Chairman Holliman come to the next meeting to give input in this topic.  
Landscaping Ordinance

City Secretary Young gave a brief history of why this item is on the agenda.  Mayor Pittman suggested the Planning & Zoning Board review the landscaping ordinance and make any recommendations for any changes necessary.  
Certificate of occupancy for Taco Casa

Mayor Pittman gave a history of the situation.  City Attorney Sralla said a variance is not appropriate in this situation.  Council Member Mackowski made a motion to extend the temporary Certificate of Occupancy give to Taco Casa until September 15th, 2016 in order to give the Planning & Zoning Board time to review the ordinance, and to complete to work on the manhole within the next ten days.  Council Member Eason seconded the motion.  All voted aye, the motion carried.  
Budget Amendment for payment of City Attorney invoice

Council Member Robison made a motion to encumber the money from the streets budget to cover the deficiency in the legal budget.  Council member Mackowski seconded the motion.  All voted aye, the motion carried.  
Future Agenda Items

Council Member Robison would like an update from the Court Clerk
Council member Mackowski would like to address the ditches in ByWell.

Adjourn

There being no further business, at 9:13pm Council Member Mackowski made a motion to adjourn and Council Member Moore seconded the motion.  All voted aye, the motion carried. 
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